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The Honorable Eugene L. O'Flaherty
Massachusetts House of Representatives
State House

Room 136

Boston, MA 02133

Dear Mr. O'Flaherty:

I am writing to update you on the status of the Boston Logan Airport Noise Study (BLANS)
since the last update letter we sent in December 2011.

Phase 2 of the BLANS has been completed and a Phase 3 kickoff meeting occurred on
August 5, 2013, at the Massachusetts Port Authority (Massport). Phase 3 will evaluate the
potential to further reduce noise to communities surrounding Logan Airport by changes in
runway use. The runway use noise analyses will reflect air traffic control measures already
implemented as a result of previous phases of the BLANS.

The BLANS continues to be a collaborative effort between the Federal Aviation
Administration (FAA), Massport, and the Logan Airport Community Advisory Committee
(CAC) as required by the FAA’s August 2, 2002, Record of Decision on the Boston Logan
Airside Improvements Planning Project, Environmental Impact Statement. Runway use is
being evaluated in Phase 3 after CAC voted in Phase 2 to abandon the Preferential Runway
Advisory System at Logan Airport that had been in place since 1983. The Phase 3 scope of
work document entitled “Boston Logan Airport Noise Study, Phase 3 Scope of Services™
dated May 2, 2013, can be found on the BLANS project website at
http://www.bostonoverilightnoisestudy.com/phase3.aspx.

Phase 2 also included noise analysis of 12 potential noise abatement measures CAC
considered recommending for implementation. These measures are described in detail in a
noise analysis report entitled: “Boston Logan Airport Noise Study, Level 3 Screening
Analysis,” dated December 2012, that can be found at:
http://www.bostonoverflight.com/docs/BLANS Phase 2 Level 3 Screening Final Report
121213.pdf. Of the 12 measures evaluated, the FAA and Massport agreed to move forward
with a preferred location for run-ups away from communities and to seek approval and
funding for a holding area for delayed departures at or near the midpoint of the Airport. The
FAA did not agree to implement CAC recommended measures that did not reduce noise
impacts to communities surrounding Logan Airport.









